¥y PARK DISTRICT
A® of OAK PARK

Carrol Center Addition
Community Meeting
October 10, 2018 — 7pm

In Attendance:
Staff: Jan Arnold, Maureen McCarthy, Chris Lindgren, Barb Grooms, Nelson Acevedo, Diane Stanke,
Illiana Del la Rosa, Mike Loszach

Consultants: John MacManus, Josephine Bellalta, Tom Bassett-Dilly, Jerry Pilipowicz
Residents: 4

Reviewed the power point presentation including all past park renovations.

Lincoln School Addition project will take place November 18, 2018 to August 19, 2019.
Carroll Center addition will be a 1,200 sq. ft. classroom addition.

Bathrooms will stay the same with minor reconfigurations.

PDOP vehicle access will remain in alley for 2 vehicles.

Classrooms will have a movable partition to allow for a large 2,400 sq. ft. space. This space will be used
for large community meetings. PDOP currently does not have a space this large.

The playground will move to the east of the building. It will remain a playground for 2 to 5 year olds. An
artificial grass surface will be used in place of mulch.

Construction is expected to start in June 2019 and be completed by February 2020.
Questions from residents that were discussed:

Will there be exterior bathrooms? Yes

Likes the idea of fitness at this location.

Concern of trash can removal.

Lots of talk about windows and kids being able to see outside. Windows are wanted. Studies show that
windows help children learn.






